

P.O. Drawer 140, 100 Central Circle Low Moor, VA 24457 Office (540) 863-1800

JRTC Board Meeting Notes

What follows are the notes from the December 8, 2015 meeting of the Jackson River Technical Center Joint Board of Control. You are encouraged to contact Eugene Kotulka if you have questions regarding this information.

Present: Cindy Bennett (Covington City), Eddy Clemons (Covington City), Craig Lane (Alleghany County), Randy Tucker (Alleghany County), Glenn Spangler (JRTC Director), Sue Wolfe (Clerk), Tom Long (Covington City Superintendent), and Eugene Kotulka (Alleghany County Superintendent).

- 1. The minutes of the November 10 meeting were read and approved.
- 2. Mr. Spangler reported The Alleghany Foundation approved grant of \$214,440 for the welding lab. The foundation asked JRTC to raise \$10,000 from other businesses and once they have, The Alleghany Foundation will match the \$10,000.
- 3. Mr. Spangler reported the NOCTI post-test for welding was administered with 100% pass rate. Seven Culinary Arts students tested and passed the ServSafe test. More post-testing will be done later in the year, he noted.
- 4. As a follow-up to last month's question about Student Apprenticeships, Mr. Spangler reported he contacted the State Apprenticeship representative to see if students could be in the program while taking classes at JRTC. The reply was that students must be employed by an electrical contractor to be in the State Apprenticeship program.
- 5. The board went into executive session to consider personnel. Upon reconvening in open session, the board approved Melody Weese to fill the administrative secretary position.
- 6. The board approved payment of bills in the amount of \$14,639.71 and salaries in the amount of \$105,116.67

The next meeting will be held on January 12 at 12:00 p.m.